2020 Census Information

The U.S. Census Bureau is resuming 2020 Census field operations across Wisconsin, beginning May 2020. The Update Leave operation, which was scheduled for March, involves field staff dropping off 2020 Census forms in areas where households have not been receiving  Census mailings, generally because they do not have mail delivery to their homes.  In Dane County, this will take place in the Towns of Berry, Burke, Cross Plains, Dunkirk and Roxbury. Census staff will have PPE and make contactless drop-offs. This is NOT the door-to-door in-person follow-up, which has been moved to August.

The Census Bureau will also resume the hiring process. There is still time to a apply! Most training will begin in June and the Census response period now ends October 31. Please go to 2020Census.gov/jobs for details and to apply.


